
Readmission Policy (replacing Readmission Process in 2024-2025 Student Handbook) 

 

A student who has withdrawn or has been dismissed from St. Luke’s College may reapply for 

admission unless the student has been dismissed from St. Luke’s College for a Code of Ethics or 

a Code of Conduct violation. In that case, the student is not eligible for readmission to St. Luke’s 

College.   

 

• Students with business holds are ineligible for readmission until obligations are met. 

 

• Students may only be readmitted to their program once. 

 

The readmission process consists of: 

• Student must complete the admission application to be considered for readmission at 

least 30 days prior to the start of the semester.  The application process must be 

completed within one year of the dismissal.  

 

• Student may be required to submit a letter of intent to the Program Director which 

includes the following: 

o How the student meets the mission of St. Luke’s College and the program’s 

mission. 

o Why the student wants to be readmitted to the program. 

o An outline of the steps the student has already taken and the steps they student 

will take in the future to ensure success. 

o Transcript and course work completed since dismissal. 

 

• A meeting with the Program Director may be scheduled with program specific 

requirements. 

 

• Readmission is not guaranteed to students and each case is evaluated individually.  

 

• Readmission is based on course and clinical availability. 

 

• If a student has been out more than one year, or there has been a change in curriculum, 

the student may have to repeat courses. 

 

 

 

 
 


